
      
 
 
 
 
 
Newsletter                                                                                                                                                           17.01.2025                                                                                 

The Local School With The Big Heart 
We are an inspiring learning community with high expectations, where all feel safe and happy and everybody 

has the opportunity to unlock and realise their potential 
 
Messages and updates 
 
Dear Families, 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

I am so excited that I am able to start 2025 by sharing 
some fantastic news with you.  On Friday, governors 
completed their due diligence work on the contractor 
bids for the playground refurbishment.  As a result, we 
have been able to appoint Educational Play 
Environments to undertake refurbishment of the Front 
Playground and the Sensory Playground, as well as 
installing an outside classroom in the Back Playground.  
I have included an overview of the designs for you to 
begin exploring what we have planned and we will 
arrange a display in school so that you can come and 
look at the large plans and diagrams. I will of course 
keep you updated in terms of when the work will begin. 
Our thanks go to the Local Authority for providing the 
much-needed funding to achieve our vision for the 
outside space. 
 

We continue to work with children, staff and contractors on developing a detailed plan for the back playground which 
meets our needs.  I look forward to sharing the detail of this with you once we have a finalised design that we are happy 
with. 
 
This year, we are also implementing a new communication tool – Reach More Parents, as part of the school’s strategic 
communication plan. This will help to ensure that communication becomes even more targeted, so that parents receive 
the communication that is pertinent to them: class specific newsfeeds, letters and calendars.  When we reach the roll-
out phase of implementation, I will provide further details so that you can maximise the benefits of this improvement in 
our communication strategy. 
 
Finally, if you haven’t yet had a chance to look at the new school prospectus, please do – there are copies in the school 
office and a lovely flipbook on the school website.  It captures the spirit of the school so beautifully and our thanks go 
out to Ferry, Katie, Bronwen and Kelly for all their hard work in pulling this together on our behalf, and to Alice, Eleanor 
and the FOWHS team for organising printing and distribution in the local community. 
 
Enjoy your weekend. 
 
Miss Stockley and Team 

 

Outside Classroom 



 

 
 



 
 



JANUARY 

Tuesday 21st – A.I.M High Writing Day Y5 & Y6 invitation only. Payment 
and consent required on Parent Pay. 

- Y3/4 Athletics Trip – Consent required on Parent Pay. 
- Y1 trip to Chiswick House & Gardens 

 
Friday 24th - WH Family bingo! With our resident bingo caller Al Murray! 
A firm favourite now returning for the third time! Come along for bingo 
fun, food and drinks too. Straight after school - 3.30pm - 5.30pm. 
 
Monday 27th - PTA AGM at 9am in school. You are invited to attend to 
help the PTA review the past financial year and plan our spending going 
forward. All welcome. 
 

Tuesday 28th – Y5 trip to Boston Manor. Payment and consent required on 
Parent Pay. 

Tuesday 28th  - Y3/4 trip to Chiswick House & Gardens 

Friday 31st  - Y5 trip to Chiswick House & Gardens 

 

2024 DATES FOR THE DIARY 



 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

Stars of the week - WB 13.01.25              Generous 

To all our stars: It is lovely to see your happy faces light up the school. 

Class Star(s) of the 
week Description 

Mondrian David 

This week David has been excelling in all his learning; he is able to talk about 
vertebrate and invertebrate animals, retell The Shopping Basket, and has begun 
learning how to use a number line to 20. He has been a very generous member of 
the class this week, sharing his celebrations with the class! Thank you, David, and 
keep up the good work! 

Matisse Ahmad 
Ahmad has shown wonderful generosity during playtime by making friends, 
sharing his time and being open and ready to learn. He has started 2025 with a 
positive attitude and I am excited to see him grow! 

Monet Stanley 

After coming back from an exciting trip to Australia, Stanley has had an excellent 
end to the week. He has been really generous with his support of his classmates 
in their learning whilst Ms Cowell has been absent. He also showed great 
leadership in a science group activity where he was generous with his scientific 
skills. Well Done Stanley! 

Shonibare Usman 

Usman continues to impress me on a daily basis. This week has been particularly 
good for Usman despite being tired at the beginning of the week. His ever 
present generosity was on display as he consistently offers to share his things as 
well as sharing encouragement in our football sessions across the two days.  

Riley Tiannahmai 

It is always lovely to see others being generous. Miss Rees and myself are so 
proud of Tiannah because she consistently offers support and advice to her 
peers, during lessons and throughout the school day.  However, her generosity 
does not stop with her class. She often goes out of her way to help other 
children around the school.  This week is no exception, seeing a child who had 
hurt their head, Tiannah sat with them for the majority of lunchtime to make 
sure that they were ok. 
Well done, you are such a generous person. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Monday 13th January to Friday 17th January 2025 

 

 

Stars of the week - WB 13.01.25              Generous 

To all our stars: It is lovely to see your happy faces light up the school. 

Class Star(s) of the 
week Description 

Mondrian David 

This week David has been excelling in all his learning; he is able to talk about 
vertebrate and invertebrate animals, retell The Shopping Basket, and has begun 
learning how to use a number line to 20. He has been a very generous member of 
the class this week, sharing his celebrations with the class! Thank you, David, and 
keep up the good work! 

Matisse Ahmad 
Ahmad has shown wonderful generosity during playtime by making friends, 
sharing his time and being open and ready to learn. He has started 2025 with a 
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Monet Stanley 
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Usman continues to impress me on a daily basis. This week has been particularly 
good for Usman despite being tired at the beginning of the week. His ever 
present generosity was on display as he consistently offers to share his things as 
well as sharing encouragement in our football sessions across the two days.  

Riley Tiannahmai 

It is always lovely to see others being generous. Miss Rees and myself are so 
proud of Tiannah because she consistently offers support and advice to her 
peers, during lessons and throughout the school day.  However, her generosity 
does not stop with her class. She often goes out of her way to help other 
children around the school.  This week is no exception, seeing a child who had 
hurt their head, Tiannah sat with them for the majority of lunchtime to make 
sure that they were ok. 
Well done, you are such a generous person. 

CLASS WEEKLY 
ATTENDANCE 

WEEKLY 
NUMBER OF 

LATES 
RECEPTION ROTHKO 92.5% 0 
1  MONDRIAN 97% 0 
2  MATISSE 98.2% 8  
3/4 MONET 97.2% 10 
5  SHONIBARE 98.8% 0 
6  RILEY 96.7% 3 



SPRING TERM 2025 CLUB LIST 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PianoFunClub 

Please contact PianoFunClub if you would 
like to book your child a place for piano or 
guitar lessons.  This is currently available 
from Year 1 to Year 6.                                       
Contact: www.pianofunclub.co.uk / 
admin@pianofunclub.co.uk / Tel: 07575 530 
304 

Rocksteady Music School 

Please contact Rocksteady if you would 
to book your child a place. This is 
available from Reception class to Year 6. 

Contact: 0330 113 0330 or sign up via 
rocksteadymusicschool.com  

“Looking for engaging and personalized music 
lessons for your child? Sign up today for after-
school piano, guitar, or violin lessons with Shuqi 
Huang! Shuqi brings a fun and interactive 
approach to learning music, helping students of all 
levels build confidence and develop their musical 
talents. Lessons are designed to suit each 
student’s needs, whether they’re just starting out 
or looking to refine their skills. For more 
information or to sign up, please contact Shuqi at 
huangshuqi0312@gmail.com or WhatsApp 
07746177835. Let’s play music together!” 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LUNCH MENU W/C 20th January 2025 



 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


